
STILES TOWN BOARD MEETING – WEDNESDAY, March 8, 2023  
 

Stiles Town Board held its monthly meeting Wednesday, March 8, 2023, at the Stiles Town Hall.  
Chairman Flynn called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. 
Present: Chairman Flynn, Supervisors Sonesen and Telford, Clerk Usiak, and Treasurer Tanya 
Peterson   

Pledge of Allegiance.  
1. Approval of Agenda – Motion by Sonesen and 2nd by Telford; motion carried. 
2. Approval of minutes for the February 8, 2023, meeting, motion made by Sonesen 2nd 

by Telford; motion carried. 
Approval of minutes for the February 8, 2023, meeting, motion made by Sonesen 2nd 
by Telford; motion carried. 

3.  Treasurers report read 
4. List of bills presented for signing motion made by Sonesen 2nd by Telford; motion 

carried 
5. Ginny O’Harrow, candidate for the Oconto Falls School Board, didn’t show up for the 

meeting because of a scheduling conflict.  No information about her available. 
6. Carrie Hill, candidate for Oconto Falls School District, talked about why she is 

running for the school board and told us a little bit about herself.  She listened to 
public concerns and questions and answered them thoroughly.  She thanked the 
board for allowing her to introduce herself to the town of Stiles townspeople 

7. Bid Process for roads – Clarification from the WTA was explained by Sonesen and by 
Telford.  The Town can put a bid in the paper again, the bids they receive back from 
the first bid should be returned to the sender unopened.   

8. Public comment had one townsperson inquire about putting in a new driveway on 
Machickanee Rd.  Will review at next meeting.  Another public concern was the gun 
concealed carry law regarding elections.  Usiak will contact the WI Elections Board to 
get information on that. 

9. Open Top Container Bids – Motion by Telford 2nd by Sonesen to table this until next 
meeting 

10. Annexation Letter from the City Of Oconto Falls – Sonesen read parts of the letters 
received from the city pertaining to the annexation they would like to do with the 
Oconto Falls School District.  In question, is that they want to annex 92.36 acres from 
the Town of Stiles to the City of Oconto Falls.  They are having an open meeting at 
the Oconto Falls City Municipal on March 14th.   The board agreed unanimously with 
a motion by Telford 2nd by Sonesen; motion carried that they are opposed to this 
annexation 

11. Agenda Items for next meeting April 12, 2023;  
a. Bank card signatures.  Peterson is going to find out if we can go to 2 people 

signatures on the checks in event of the absence of the chairman, clerk, or 
treasurer. 

b. Open Top Container 
 
 



Adjournment by Flynn at 7:25 PM 
Ju/Posted March 10, 2023 
Town Hall (5718 Watercrest Rd. Lena), Northwoods Power Equipment, 5290 US-141, Lena, The 
Store #6, S 5070 Hwy 141, Oconto  
 

THESE MINUTES ARE NOT YET APPROVED 
 
NEXT MEETING APRIL 12, 2023, AT 6:00 PM 
 
 
 
          Jo Ann Usiak - Clerk 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 


